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Dear Parishioner
DURING THE YEAR 2012 we were able to disburse £27,206 for the benefit of our friends in Malawi.   Most of this was actually sent to various projects, but part was used for the two Containers we sent during the year.  

Since we started the project in 2001 we have now given a total of: 

£213,922
Apart from cash donations, we have received assistance in the form of goods and services from very many people and organisations. This makes it impossible to put a value on the amount we have given to our own Third World Charity.
Malawi-Twin is a real success for our parishioners and their supporters.   We have a lot to be thankful for.

So what is happening at present?

In addition to Sponsorships and the Container, we have several projects underway:
· The Playgroup at Chiringa, which is an annual commitment.

· The School for the Blind at Nzombe.
· Primary schools in Karonga and Njale.
· Microloans in Karonga, Njale and Nsanje.
The Playgroup (Fr Marko)
This started up in 2004 with 75 children; the project was very popular and numbers quickly increased to 250.   Attendance levels were capped at this level for a period.   However, the number now attending is 365.   All these children are given a meal on the five days they attend.  
Twelve local mothers are employed to look after them and work in teams of six for five days on alternate weeks.  They earn a small wage for this work.
The Playgroup has the added benefit of a nun from a local convent, who provides a basic education to prepare the children for primary school.
These latest attendance figures mean that our parishioners are currently providing 1,825 meals per week for these very poor children.  In many cases, this will be the only meal they will have each day.
The School for the Blind is nearby and we make an annual gift to aid the purchase of food for staff and students.   We have also helped with renovations, purchases of specialist training equipment and domestic items.

Primary Schools (Frs Denis and Francis)
We have given to both parishes for the installation of electricity at their schools.   These works are ongoing at Karonga.   At Njale they are completed and connection to the electricity supply is now awaited.
This gift will aid in the education of the pupils by allowing them to study after darkness falls.   They will soon be able to learn on the computers and related equipment, which has been sent in the Containers.
Microloans (Frs Denis, Francis and Nazario)

This is proving to be a very valuable project where money is loaned out by the Parish Priests, to help people start their own business and earn an income.  It is then repaid from profits, which allows the original capital to be loaned out to others.   
Fr Francis wrote: 
“Another success story is on the loan and savings scheme.  Now we have a membership of 30 households and many more would like to join because it is a direct fight against poverty and is working very well.  The only problem we have is the increased demand; many people would like to join but our funds are very limited.  We received at the beginning from you about 400,000.00 Malawi Kwacha and now we have MK600,000.00 in our fund, indeed things are working well.  My plea is if in future some funding will be available to enable us to increase the capacity of the Loan and Savings scheme”. 
Fr Denis has prepared a detailed ‘Plan of Action’ which is summarized below: 
 “St. Mary’s Parish wants to implement a Women Economic Empowerment Project. We are on the lake-shore and most women do agriculture and the selling of fish as sources of income.

The main objective is to improve the economic life of widowed women in St. Mary’s Parish and help them to learn to manage small businesses for economic well-being.
A clear selection criteria will be drawn, focusing on whether the woman is widowed or not; size of family and number of dependents supported, as well as their willingness to accept the terms of these loans. The Catechists will spearhead this process and initial business training will be provided. 
 In order to sustain this small loan facility, women will form business groups through which they will access the loans and manage their businesses. This mechanism will ensure that the loan is paid back. For instance, if one woman fails to repay the loan as an individual, for whatever reason, her business-group will cover the loss. This in turn will enable more women access to the facility.  The project will start with 4 groups of 5 women each.

This facility targets the poorest of the poor widowed women and it is hence really small. Money amounting to MK10, 000 will be given to 20 women in the initial round. The distribution and repayment of the loans will be managed by the Parish Accounts Clerk.  The project will be co-ordinated by myself.”
THANK YOU for your continued support, which has enabled this vital work to continue in what has been a difficult financial year for both our countries.
Peter Wells
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